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Chair Willis, Vice Chair Daniels, Ranking Member Grim, and members of the House 

Transportation Committee, thank you for allowing Representative Klopfenstein and I 

the opportunity to provide sponsor testimony on House Bill 51. Our veterans and 

service members play a crucial role in protecting and defending the United States, its 

citizens, and allies. 

Lt. James A. Kirkendall was a dedicated service member who selflessly served both 

his country and local community. By designating this specific portion of County 

Road 191 and Boundary Road in Auglaize County, we seek to create a memorial 

honoring both his memory and service to Ohio. 

Chair Willis, thank you again for allowing me to provide my testimony. I am honored 

to join Representative Klopfenstein in sponsoring this bill and respectfully urge the 

committee’s support of this legislation.  
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